
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
I write just days after the discovery of Jastine Valdez’s body 
not far from here. Naturally, parents’ concern for their young 
becomes accentuated when such evil calls close to one’s 
door.   
 
"Bear" Grylls is a Northern Irish adventurer, Chief Scout,    
writer and television presenter.  He served in the British  
Army with 21 SAS as a trooper trained in unarmed combat, 
desert and winter warfare, survival, climbing, parachuting, 
and      explosives.   
 
In anyone’s language he is an interesting character who 
said the following: 

 

“I really, desperately have learnt in my life that I need 

my faith, and I'm just not strong enough on my own. I 

try to start every day by kneeling down and saying, 

'Lord Jesus, I ain't got it all right, and I'm nervous 

about today. I will give it my all, but will you help me?'  

It's never more complicated than that.” 

 
Bear Grylls has become ‘the face of the Alpha study   
program on the Christian Faith. 
 
Why do I mention him?  Well, whilst my girls mock me when 
I tell them of this his strategy for dealing with physical      
assault,  I still harp on about it.  Our Debbi lives in the inner 
city about 25 minutes walk from her work in The National       
Maternity Hospital, and her dad wants her to have every 
possible method of defence attuned should she need it.   
 
What does this good Christian man Bear Grylls recommend 
when being attacked?   

 

 “Put your hands out to hold an aggressor at bay. If 

they enter that space, push them out with a loud domi-

nant command: " Back away!"  If they attempt to enter 

your space again, you strike, because that person 

wants to hurt you or potentially kill you or your family. 

(Remember, if all they want is your wallet, then give it. 

The situation I'm describing here is personal and much 

more deadly.)  
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So how do we strike? Fast and accurately, aiming 

for the soft part of the throat. Keep punching and 

moving forward, continually striking until the 

threat goes down.  

 

Remember, you will never win a defensive fight. 

Your reactions will never be fast enough to coun-

ter an attack. What's more, you are moving back-

wards. A recipe for defeat.  

 

For women, if you are being overwhelmed, it has 

been proven that screaming and clawing violently 

at an aggressor's face is the best way to repel an 

attack. Never acquiesce. Meet force with an over-

whelming force back. Make them think twice. 

Clawing is instinctive and will help you overcome 

adrenal freeze.”  

 
Okay. Not the typical Rector’s letter, but in reality 
which of us would not be ‘red in tooth and claw’ in the 
face of a threat to our loved ones, and would wish 
them the skills to protect themselves in an sometimes 
very cruel world.  
 
 
Our hearts go out to Jastine’s family and her   commu-
nity, the Hennessy family in their confusion and pain, 
the frontline personnel who too must go home and 
hold their treasured ones close with deep felt emo-
tion.  Not easy. 
 

God bless each one of you and yours near and 

far, over and over and over. 

 
 
 

 

                                            Fred  
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/British_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/British_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Artists_Rifles
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Special_Air_Service
http://www.gq-magazine.co.uk/style/style-shrink/expert-answer-/what-sort-of-wallet-should-i-invest-in


DATE 08.30 
HRS 

11.00 HRS 19.00 HRS LECTORS 

 
The FIRST SUNDAY after TRINITY 
 
                                          Green 
 
 3rd JUNE 2018 
 

 
 

H.C. 

 
HOLY COMMUNION 

 
1 Samuel 3: 1-10, (11-20) 

Psalm 139: 1-5, 12-18 
2 Corinthians 4: 5-12 

Mark 2: 23 - 3: 6 
 

 
 

EVENING 
SERVICE  

 
 
 
Avril McWilliams 

 
The SECOND SUNDAY after TRINITY 
 
 
                                            Green 
 
10th JUNE 2018 
 
 

 
 
 

H.C. 

 
PARISH BREAKFAST 
9.00 HRS - 10.30 HRS 

 
Followed by 

 
FAMILY SERVICE with  

SUNDAY CLUB  
PRIZEGIVING 

 

 
 
 

HOLY 
COMMUNION 

 

 

 

Sunday Club 
 

 
The THIRD SUNDAY after TRINITY 
 
                                              Green 
 
 
17th JUNE 2018 
 

 
 

H.C. 

 
HOLY COMMUNION 

 
1 Samuel 15: 34 - 16: 13 

Psalm 20 : 6-10 
(11-13), 14-17 

2 Corinthians 5: 6-10,11-
13,14-17 

Mark 4: 26-34 
 

 
 
 
 

COMPLINE 

 

 

 

Jill Bolton 

 
The FOURTH SUNDAY after TRINITY  
 
 
                                              Green 
                                       
 
24th JUNE 2018 
 

 
 
 

H.C. 
 

 
MORNING PRAYER 

 
1 Samuel 17: 57 - 18:5, 10-16 

Psalm 133 
Mark 4: 35-41 

 
Please join us for coffee in 

the Erck Hall 

 
 
 

HOLY 
COMMUNION 

 

 

 

Des Ekin 

CHURCH SERVICES - JUNE 2018 

SUNDAY CLUB PRIZE GIVING & BREAKFAST!    
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Breakfast will be served from 09.00 hrs. until 
10.30 hrs sharp on Sunday 10th June in  
The Erck Hall and we look forward to               
parishioners joining with the Sunday Club 
members for that.   
 
A sheet will be in the Church Porch and if you 
intend coming along then please put your 
name on that very important list and make 
sure you get your cornflakes!   Or text  
Debbie @ 087 647 1617  
 
Following breakfast we will have our Annual 
Prize Giving Service at 11.00 hrs. when our 
young parishioners will have their special   
service for the end of the year and receive 
their attendance prizes.   

 
THANK YOU! 

 
Thank you so much to all those who very kindly supported my trip 
with Mellon Educate Teaching Blitz 2018 by attending the       
Antiques & Coffee morning, the Bridge Evening and with very 
generous donations. 
 
I will be working over in Cape Town during the month of July and   
I assure you that all funds will be put to very good use! 
 
                                                 Many thanks, 
   
                                                                   Hayley 

 
PARISH REGISTERS 
 
Holy Baptisms: 
 
29th April 2018:  
 
Elijah Landon and Phoebe Summer, children of Sarah and Tim  
 
Noll, Lower Road, Shankill, Dublin 18. 
 

We welcome Elijah and Phoebe to  their Christian family  
 



JUNE ROTAS 

DATE CHURCH BRASS 

 9th June Debbie Duncan Susie Horn 

16th Susi Walsh Susie Horn 

23rd Susi Walsh  

30th Lily Byrne Vivien Reid 

CHURCH CLEANING  

CHURCH FLOWERS 

 
    
3rd  & 10th  Ingrid Goodbody 
 
 17th   &  24th Thelma Clinton 

 

CHURCH COFFEE 

   
  10th        Mary Went   -  Wendy Kenny  & 
                          Heather Hewat 
 
    24th      The Coulter Family 

SUNDAY CRÈCHE 

        
         3rd  Adelaide White 
       10th  Family Service 
       17th  Cara Allison 
       24th  Danielle Fletcher       

RATHMICHAEL WALKERS 

 
Rathmichael Walkers will meet at 11.00 hrs. at 
the Church on Saturday June 30th.  
 
If you would like to join us - you are more than 
welcome. 
 

Helen Darcy  -  087 234 2689  

THE ALPHA/IN-BETWEEN BOOK 

The June meeting will be on Tuesday 26th 
June, 2017 @ 8.00 p.m. in the home of Anne 
Golden, 38 Church Drive, Eden Gate, Delgany. 
Phone: 086-4004277. 
 

The book we are reading for June is 
“Educated” by Tara Westover. 

As part of our Mí na Gaeilge, or month of Irish, the children made books which 
were entered into a competition, Scríobhleabhar Awards. We had various 
types of books from paired books,      
individual books to class books. I at-
tended the awards in Tallaght with 16         
children. They were presented with    
certificates, medals and pencil cases. 
Well done to Ms McMurdock for all her 
hard work and the encouragement she 
gave us all. 
 
The Setanta Book Fair took place in 
our school on 23rd April for a week. 
This was run by Ms Armstrong. I saw a 
lot of eagerness and enthusiasm from parents and pupils who wanted to buy 
books. A percentage of the books sold goes back into the school in the form of 

books. This is our year for concentrating on books with 
our new library so new stock is always welcome. The 
Fair made over €1700 which was a great success. 
Thanks to all who got involved  especially parents who 
regularly helped. 
 
We have a lovely Tree of Hope which was put up by 
Gillian Bourne who is in charge of our Green Schools 
Programme. Every child had a hope to share with the 
school. A lovely sight and worth a look. 
 
 
 

Two teams were entered 
into the Spar FAI Primary 
School's 5 a side soccer 
competition. The qualifiers 
took place in March and the 
boys' team played in  
atrocious weather condi-
tions, winning their section 
and being narrowly beaten 
on penalties in the decider. 
The girls' team, pictured 
with coach, Garry Zambra, 
won its qualifying matches and went through to the Dublin Finals.  The girls 
won their section and were narrowly beaten for a place in the Leinster finals     
- this was a brilliant achievement.  Well done to both teams for all their efforts - 
we are all very proud of them for the way they played and the exemplary   
manner in which they represented the school. Thanks also to Garry for giving 
his time and expertise so generously. 
 
The school football A team, which is mixed, has one more match to play in its 
league and is in the quarter-final of the cup. The B team were narrowly beaten 
in the Junior cup. 
                                                         Caroline Senior, Principal. 
 

RATHMICHAEL PARISH NATIONAL SCHOOL 

 

COUNTRY FAYRE STALL at RATHMICHAEL FETE 
 

Work is well underway on the Country Fayre stall in anticipation of 
the Rathmichael Fete this September! 
We would be grateful for any baked cakes, pies, traybakes, fruit 
loaves or cupcakes that you could bake.  We would also be      
delighted to receive any savoury dishes such as lasagnes, pasta 
bakes, curry, fish pies, quiches and so on. 
 
If you would like to donate fruit from your garden for us to make 
jam, we would be happy to help you pick the fruit. 
 
Please call either Kate McCauley at 0894696708 or Heather Chawke 

at 0868204165 if you feel that you can help in any way.  
 

THE THURSDAY GROUP 

We hope to have lunch in Hunter’s Hotel  
 
on Thursday 21st June and we will be in  
 
touch with everyone before then. 
 
                                             Anne 

https://maps.google.com/?q=38+Church+Drive,+Eden+Gate&entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

 
 

 

 

Toys - Books - Refreshments - Games 

Cakes - Jams - White Elephant 

Good as new clothes - Bottles - Raffles 

Children's Fancy Dress Competition 

Baby Equipment - Sports Gear 

Jazz Band - Kids Playground 

        Find us on  

 FACEBOOK f 

 

 



Dear Parishioners, 

  
After a long winter, summer is finally here and with some great weather too and hopefully 
the weather will be great for Fete 2018. 
 
We are now in the planning stages and the hard work has begun to get all the stall holders 
in place and the preparation that is needed for the day on 8

th
 September.   

 
Here’s what we need to make our Fete successful:- 

 Donations of goods of all types – new and used but only in good condition please as it   

      costs the Parish money to dispose of broken items 

 Offers of help before, during and after the Fete 

 Raffle prizes & bottles 

 Sponsorship of some of our ever-growing costs 

 Offers of locations where we can display some signs to publicise the Fete 

       
      Some dry, calm sunny weather. 
 
We are especially appealing to new members of the Parish to get involved and to join in this team effort.  I have often 
said that the Fete is hard work but it is also a most enjoyable, social event that you will find very satisfying and       
rewarding.   
I can truly say that from personal experience. 
 
So please, please get involved, - don’t be shy – please give any Fete Committee member or stall manager a call with 
offers of help.  
 

********************************* 
 

Between Monday 3
rd

 September and Thursday 6
th

 September only, from 7.00 p.m. to 9.00 p.m. 
 

Adult Clothes, Children’s Clothes, Shoes, Bags, Hats, etc. 
  

can be left at the Erck Hall 
 

********************************* 
 

White Elephant, Collector’s Corner, Books, Baby Equipment, Sports Goods, Home Entertainment, Toys,  
Jewellery, Cosmetics, Soft Furnishings, etc. 

 
can be left at the Burton Hall. 

  
******************************** 

All other stalls, bottles, plants, sweets, cakes, jams, refreshments, etc., please contact the stall managers  
directly.  
 
We could do with many helping hands on these evenings so please consider giving a few hours during that week. 
 
On Friday 7

th
 September the Committee will be “setting up” Fete 2018 from 9.00 a.m. until dark and we would 

greatly welcome your assistance at any time during this busy day.   
 
Also on Saturday after the Fete closes at 4.00 pm. we would really appreciate help with the clearing up part of 
our venture and again on Sunday morning immediately after the 11.00 service. So please help us if you can 
during these times. It really is a case of many hands etc…..! 
 
We are looking forward to providing an enjoyable and successful Fete with bargains, fun and entertainment for all and 
we hope to see you there on September 8

th
. 

 
Finally, in advance of the Fete itself I would like to thank you for your support which I know will be forthcoming once 
more in 2018. 

  

                                                                                                         David Simmons 
                                                                                                                   Chairman Fete Committee 
                                                                                                                                087 636 0458 
                                                                                             Email : cascadepools@eircom.net 
 

 



DATA PRIVACY NOTICE 
 

The Parish of Rathmichael, Shankill, D18 AT22 
 

1. Your personal data – what is it? 

Personal data relates to a living individual who can be identified from that data.  Identification can be by the 

information alone or in conjunction with any other information in the data controller’s possession or likely to 

come into such possession. The processing of personal data is governed by the General Data Protection  

Regulation (the “GDPR”). 

 

2. Who are we?  

The Parish of Rathmichael, Shankill,  D18 NK45 is the data controller (contact details below).  This means it  

decides how your personal data is processed and for what purposes. 

 

3. How do we process your personal data? 

The Parish of Rathmichael complies with its obligations under the “GDPR” by keeping personal data up to date; 

by storing and destroying it securely; by not collecting or retaining excessive amounts of data; by protecting 

personal data from loss, misuse, unauthorised access and disclosure and by ensuring that appropriate technical 

measures are in place to protect personal data. 

 

We use your personal data for the following purposes: - 
 

 To enable us to provide a voluntary service for the benefit of the public in a particular geographical area as 

specified in our constitution;  

 To administer membership records;  

 To fundraise and promote the interests of the church; 

 To manage our employees and volunteers;  

 To maintain our own accounts and records (including the processing of gift aid applications); 

 To inform you of news, events, activities and services running Rathmichael Parish; 

 

4. What is the legal basis for processing your personal data? 
 

 Explicit consent of the data subject so that we can keep you informed about news, events, activities and 

services and process your gift aid donations and keep you informed about parish 

 Processing is necessary for carrying out obligations under employment, social security or social protection 

law, or a collective agreement 

 Processing is carried out by a not-for-profit body with a political, philosophical, religious aim provided:  

       the processing relates only to members or former members (or those who have regular contact with it in  

              connection with those purposes); and  

        there is no disclosure to a third party without consent 

 

5. Sharing your personal data 

Your personal data will be treated as strictly confidential and will only be shared with other members of the 

church in order to carry out a service to other church members or for purposes connected with the church. We 

will only share your data with third parties outside of the parish with your consent. 

 



 

6. How long do we keep your personal data? 

We keep data in accordance with the guidance set out within Irish Data Protection Legislation, details of which can 

be found in the guide “Keep or Bin: Care of Your Parish Records” which is available from the Church of Ireland web-

site. 

Specifically, we retain electoral roll data while it is still current; gift aid declarations and associated paperwork for 

up to 6 years after the calendar year to which they relate; and parish registers (baptisms, marriages, funerals) per-

manently. 

 

7. Your rights and your personal data   

Unless subject to an exemption under the GDPR, you have the following rights with respect to your personal data: - 
 

 The right to request a copy of your personal data which Rathmichael Parish holds about you 

 The right to request that Rathmichael Parish corrects any personal data if it is found to be inaccurate or out of 

date 

 The right to request your personal data is erased where it is no longer necessary for Rathmichael Parish to  

        retain such data 

 The right to withdraw your consent to the processing at any time 

 The right to request that the data controller provide the data subject with his/her personal data and where 

possible, to transmit that data directly to another data controller, (known as the right to data portability), 

(where applicable) 

[Only applies where the processing is based on consent or is necessary for the performance of a contract 

with the data subject and in either case the data controller processes the data by automated means] 

 The right, where there is a dispute in relation to the accuracy or processing of your personal data, to request a 

restriction is placed on further processing 

 The right to object to the processing of personal data, (where applicable)  

[Only applies where processing is based on legitimate interests (or the performance of a task in the public 

interest/exercise of official authority); direct marketing and processing for the purposes of scientific/

historical research and statistics] 

 The right to lodge a complaint with the Information the Data Protection Commissioner.  

 

8. Further processing 

If we wish to use your personal data for a new purpose, not covered by this Data Privacy Notice, then we will      
provide you with a new notice. The new notice will explain the new use of your personal data prior to commencing 
the processing. It will set out the relevant purposes and processing conditions. Where and whenever necessary, we 
will seek your prior consent to the new processing. 
 

9. Contact Details 

To exercise all relevant rights, queries or complaints please in the first instance contact via email the parish Data 
Controllers at datacontrollers@rathmichaelparish.org or by writing to: the Parish Office at Rathmichael Rectory, 
Ferndale Road, D18 NK45.  
 
You can contact the Data Protection Commissioner (Ireland) on +353 (0761) 104 800; via email                         
info@dataprotection.ie or by writing to:  The Data Protection Commissioner, Canal House, Station Road,  
Portarlington, Co. Laois, R32 AP23 
 

mailto:datacontrollers@rathmichaelparish.org
tel:00353761104800
mailto:info@dataprotection.ie


 
 

European Law on Data Protection requires that if we want to communicate with church members we must 

have their consent, which is in line with European Law on Data Protection.  As a result of a change in Data 

Protection regulation, we now need your consent as to how we contact you. Please fill in the contact details 

you want us to use to communicate with you: 
 

Person 1 

 

 

* as already held on parish database or fill in below:- 

 

 

Signed:  ____________________________________ Dated: ____________________________ 
 

Person 2 

 

 

* as already held on parish database or fill in below:- 

 

 

Signed:  ____________________________________ Dated: ____________________________ 

 
By signing this form you are confirming that you are consenting to; 

 Rathmichael Parish holding and processing your personal data and that of your children under sixteen years of age to keep you/

them informed about news, events, activities and services in Rathmichael Parish. 

 Rathmichael Parish holding and processing your personal data for use in wider parish activites. 
 

 You can find out more about how we use your data from our “Data Privacy Notice” which is available from our website, on the 

church notice board or on request. 
 

 Rathmichael Parish sharing your contact details with the Diocese of Dublin & Glendalough so they can keep you 

informed about news, events, activities and services that will be occurring in the diocese and which are  

directly relevant to the role you are undertaking. 
 

In the event of you not granting consent we will not be able to use your personal data; (so for example we may not be able to let you 

know about forthcoming services and events); except in certain limited situations, such as where required to do so by law or to  

protect members of the public from serious harm.  
 

You can withdraw or change your consent at any time by contacting the parish Data Controllers by email at  

datacontroller@rathmichaelparish.org or in writing to the above address. 

Name   

Address   

  

Email Address   

Phone Number   

Name   

Address   

  

Email Address   

Phone Number   

Name of your parish here 

WELCOME TO 

RATHMICHAEL PARISH 

CHURCH, 

SHANKILL, D18 AT22. 
 

www.rathmichael.dublin.anglican.org 
 

mailto:datacontroller@rathmichaelparish.org
http://www.rathmichael.dublin.anglican.org

